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DATES TO 
 REMEMBER  

 

 

FEBRUARY 

Monday 20th 
Parent Teacher 
Meetings 

2pm Onwards 
 

Wednesday 22nd 
NO PREPS 

 
Friday 24th 

Sherbrooke District 
Swimming Carnival 
(participating students 

only) 
 

MARCH 

Wednesday 1st 
NO PREPS 

 
Wednesday 8th 
NO PREPS 

Division Swimming 
Carnival - Aquanation 

Ringwood 
(participating students 

only) 
 

Monday 13th 
LABOUR DAY 
Public Holiday 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
On Monday, a notice for the election of the Tecoma Primary School 
Council and a call for nominations went out.  
We have 4 positions to fill on School Council, so if you would like to 
be involved, please come and see me for a nomination form. Please 
be aware that nominations close on Monday 20th February at 4pm 
and must be lodged at the office by this time. I encourage all parents 
to consider this role and whether it would be something they could 
commit to and be involved in. Our School Council meets normally on 
the 3

rd
 Tuesday of each month during school terms, beginning at 

7:00pm. As well as attending School Council meetings, Councillors 
are encouraged to join one of the following sub committees: 
Education, Parent Network, Promotions, Facilities, Out of School 
Hours Care or Finance to help with decisions about our school.      
 
SUNSMART 
During Term One, please remember that hats are compulsory at all 
times when outside at school (including PE sessions).  As a 
Sunsmart school we strictly enforce the use of hats. 

 
1. Slip on covering clothing. If you can see 
skin, UV can reach it.  
2. Slop on SPF 30 or higher broad spectrum 
sunscreen. Apply sunscreen before going 
outdoors. 
3. Slap on a sun protective hat. The best hat 
shades the head, face, eyes, ears and neck. 

Our school hats comply with SunSmart regulations. 
4. Seek shade. Shady spaces help block some of the sunôs UV but 
not all so you still need to wear hats, clothing and sunscreen even in 
the shade.  
For further information go to: sunsmart.com.au 
 
On days of extreme heat students will remain in their classrooms 
with all staff sharing the supervision of grades. This will only apply to 
days of extreme and excessive heat and will operate similarly to the 
wet day timetable. 
 



GRADE 6 BOMBER JACKET PRESENTATIONS 
All of our grade 6 children are now proudly wearing their Bomber Jackets and school badges. On 
Monday at assembly, the children were presented with their bomber jackets and their leadership 
badges, signifying their final year of Primary School.  Strangely, Monday was the first day in living 
memory where it wasnôt 38 degrees and the leaders could comfortably wear their new jackets!  
Congratulations kids! 
 
óGETTING TO KNOW YOUô INTERVIEW EVENING  

A reminder that bookings for our óGetting To Know Youô Interviews this coming 
Monday, February 20 have opened. This will be a great opportunity for families 
to briefly meet their child/renôs teachers for a 10 minute interview to let us 
know any pertinent issues relating to your child and their learning. Teachers will 
also outline how your child has settled into the routines of the new school year, 
discuss the attitude and work habits that have been displayed so far and talk 
about setting goals leading into the new reporting format that will be introduced 
this year. 
 

There are 3 ways you can make a booking using the access code ñcryhaò: 
 
1. Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and follow the simple instructions. 

or 
2. There is also a direct link on our websiteé..www.tecomaps.vic.edu.au 

or 
3. Through the Tiqbiz App on your smartphone under ñwhole schoolòé.òinterviews.ò 
 
BOOKINGS ARE OPEN & CLOSE ON Monday 20

th
 February at 9AM. 

 
For quick communication with us, our teachers are available in their classrooms each morning for 
any informal meetings between 8:50 ï 9:00am before commencing instruction.  Likewise, both Di 
Double and I remind everyone of an open invitation to approach us at any time if you have any 
cares, concerns or compliments. 
 

TIPS ON TALKING! 

The beginning of the school year is a new and exciting time! It is the perfect      
opportunity for parents to engage in some great conversations with their children. 
Our students have many different learning experiences throughout the day,      
focussing on different curriculum aspects and learning concepts. Yet, often when 
asked about their day, the response can be very broad ñIt was goodò, ñI played 
cricketò, ñNot much happenedò. If you want specifics we need to think of explicit 

questions about key aspects of the day- ñWhat books did you read/listen to todayò? ñDid you 
write a story today,  what was it about?- how are you trying to  improve your writingò?  
 
In a broader sense, the links between school achievement and parentsô ability and propensity to 
engage in conversation with children from a young age is indisputable. The language stimulation 
they receive when they talk with parents is one factor. The language of first borns is generally 
more extensive and richer than their siblings who spend less time in one-on-one situations with a 
parent. In many ways it is through conversations that children get a real sense of us and who we 
are. It is by talking with our children that we impart some of our knowledge, ideas, wisdom and 
thoughts as well as how we get a window into their worlds and how they think. 
 
Getting conversations going with some children can be a massive challenge. Busy schedules, 
homes designed for individual enjoyment rather than group living, and kids that clam up are 
some of the blockers to conversation that parents meet. 
 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au


Here are five ideas from Michael Grose (Parent Educator) to help you get more conversation   
going in your family: 
 

¶ Turn off the TV (and other screens):  Most homes have a range of   
electronic screens that you compete with to get their attention. Donôt be 
afraid to take control of those screens and create a little conversational 
space. Start with a screen-free day each week or screen-free hour each 
day if you are a home full of screen junkies. 

¶ Turn on the TV (and other screens): If you canôt beat them, join them. 
Some television programs provide great conversational fodder particularly for older children 
and teens. This can range from ñwhoôs going to win Australian Idol?ò, ñwhat happens to the 
winners of  Australian Idol?ò to ñwhat is the point of Australian Idol?ò 

¶ Have more mealtimes (with the TV off): The family that eats together talks togetheréor 
they should. So make mealtimes special and insist that kids sit until everyone finishes     
rather than they eat all their peas. Avoid turning mealtimes into food fights that you canôt 
win. 

¶ Move more: If sitting and chatting is not your childôs thing then try getting them up and 
moving. Boys will often talk when they walk or play so consider getting some action       
happening. When their hands are busy the tongues will often loosen up. 

¶ Try shoulder-to-shoulder parenting: Sitting together in a car, washing dishes and playing 
a game can provide opportunities for talk. Take the eye contact out of the equation and you 
may find the talk just flows with some kids. 

 
 Every family has their own way of getting the talk happening. Figure out what works for you and 
make sure it happens.  
 
Homework: 
In the coming weeks your child will be asked to complete different tasks as part of their        
homework.  Completing homework is as much about planning and organisation of time as it is        
completing the task. Daily reading is a must and needs to be factored into your childôs schedule.  
If you have any concerns regarding the work sent home please contact your childôs teacher.  
 
The following 5 tips may assist your child/renôs study skills and will be useful in the years ahead. 
  
1. Establish a thorough homework process 
Doing the homework is one thing, but there are many steps in the process before handing an   
assignment in. Encourage your young person to: 
 

Write down an assignment when itôs given orally 

  Ask the teacher clarifying questions if they donôt understand anything 

 Use a planner or some other organiser to plan their time 

 Place homework in a designated place as soon as itôs finished. 
 
2. Establish a Study Zone at home 
Choose a consistent study or homework space thatôs conducive to working. Some young people 
need absolute quiet when doing homework, while others work better with soft music. Contrary to 
the opinions of many teens, studies consistently show that loud music and/or TV are highly      
distracting to students. Keep work and sleep spaces separate. 
  



3. Establish a regular study time 
The establishment of a consistent and specific time to do home work has been linked to           
academic success. Help your young person work out the best time for him or her to crack the 
books ï before or after dinner, or both. Encourage your young person to take regular breaks to 
keep their brain alert. Every hour ï or whenever he/she feels frustrated or angry ï they should 
get up and walk around, get a snack and let their brain recover. 
  
4. Establish a way to stay organised 
Getting organised reduces stress levels and improves the chance of success. Consider a        
colour-coding system to keep assignments organised by selecting a single colour for each class 
(like science or history). Use that colour for that subjectôs folder, highlighters, sticky notes, etc. 
The colours will not only keep your teen organised but will also enhance his or her recall of the 
subject. 
 
5. Establish good time management skills 
The best way to help your young person organise their time is to use a large wall calendar so 
they can jot down study, leisure, family and other activities. The visual nature of the wall calendar 
will enable you as a parent to help them stay on track as well. 
 
THIS WEEK AT ASSEMBLY WE: 
 
¶ Handed out our ñStudent of the Weekò awards 
¶ Handed out our Leadership badges and their ñBomber jacketsò to signify the beginning of 

reaching the pinnacle of their time at Tecoma PS 
¶ Made a special presentation to our cleaner for keeping the school safe last week 
¶ Weekend achievements were held over to next week due to the length of time needed to 

present badges and jackets. 
 

A reminder, should the weather be suitable, we will hold assemblies outside on the top basketball 
court the next 3 weeks. 
 
Have a great weekend 
Rohan Thompson 
Principal 
 

AS YOU PROBABLY ARE AWARE, THE FINAL NEW PORTABLE WAS 

DELIVERED THIS WEEK. OUR 3/4 CLASSROOMS ARE NOW        

COMPLETE! PLEASE NOTE THAT OUR SCIENCE ROOM WILL SOON BE     

LOCATED IN THE 5/6 BUILDING.  





WORDS FROM MRS DOUBLE 

 
Classroom Helperôs Course: 
In the near future, Tecoma Primary School will be running our Early Years Classroom Helpers 
course for people who would like to help in the Junior School. 
This course is designed to support the work of adults who would like to assist the teacher in the 
classroom.   
It consists of four interactive sessions and is linked to the classroom literacy program. 
 
The course will: 
¶ provide participants with an increased understanding of the development of literacy skills in   

children 
¶ demonstrate various learning situations to participants so they can act as role models for 

students in classrooms 
¶ train participants in how to provide assistance in the classroom, working with small groups 

of children. 
 
I would personally like to invite you to attend an information session, to be held on Thursday 23

rd
 

February, at 9:10am in room 15 in the 1/2 Learning Centre.  Please pop past the office and let 
me know if you are interested and if you would like to attend. 
 
EXTRA CURRICULA ACTIVITIES: 
Here at Tecoma we are extremely excited about the number of extra curricula activities which 
students are able to take part in throughout the week. 
As well as the numerous Instrumental tuition sessions which students can access (singing,     
guitar, keyboard, drums) and Chess Club, which all have  term fee charge, students are able to 
access a variety of lunchtime activities, at no cost, which are provided by our extremely talented 
and dedicated staff.  
 
Below is a list of what is available: 
 
 
 
 

Day Activity Age group 

Monday 

Library/games All year levels 

Art Club All year levels 

Aerobics Years 4-6 

Tuesday 

Volleyball Year 5-6 

Choir Years 2-6 

Chess Club 

Payment required 

Due to an outside organisa-
tion providing the sessions 

(Years 1-6) 

Wednesday 

Volleyball Years 5-6 

Library/ games All Year levels 

Lego Club All Year levels 

Thursday 
Aerobics Years 4-6 

Science/Mythbusters All Year levels 

Friday 
Code Club Years 4-6 

Library/games All Year levels 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Find out if your children have visited any of these activities and let us know how they are going. 
 
Enjoy your week 
Di Double 
 
"Learning is finding out what we already know. Doing is demonstrating that you know it.      
Teaching is reminding others that they know just as well as you. You are all learners, doers,   
and teachers." -- Richard Bach 
 

MUSIC LESSONS AT TECOMA P.S.  

PRIVATE TUTORS  

 

Drums     Violin 
Jordan Scotney  0408 881 395 Lore Burns  0431 224 262 
 
Guitar      Singing 
Juan Aravena 0402 688 836 Name and Number will be provided 
      next week. 
Piano 
Amanda Collins 0478 166 709 

UNIFORM SHOP  

Please note that the Uniform Shop is open on the          

following days:  

  Tuesday Morning  8:45am to 9:15am  

  Wednesday Afternoon  3:15pm to 3:45pm  



OFFICE NEWS  

Just a few items for your attention: 

 

¶ Term 1 Levies have been sent out.   The costs are below: 

  Prep   $15 

  Grades 1/2  $25 

  Grades 3/4  $25 

  Grade 5  $25 

  Grade 6  $20 

¶ We are excited to announce that our new payment app, Qkr! is up and 
running. You are now able to pay for your levies, swimming, etc., 
through the app. For information on how to download the Qkr!, please 

read the flyer in this newsletter. 

¶ Thank you to all of our parents that have paid their Essential Items.    
Unfortunately, we are still missing a few. Please pop into the office next 
week to make payment. If you are having financial difficulty please see 
Karin, Heather or Anthea in the office to set up a payment plan. If you 

are on a payment plan, please make sure you are keeping up to date. 

¶ If you have changed your mobile contact numbers, please make sure 

that you let the office know.  

 

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Karin, Heather & Anthea 
The Office Gals 
 

LIBRARY NEWS  

Redgum Book Club went home this week and orders need to 

be placed online by 27th February. Delivery is around the 

13th March. More information next week...  



STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

GRADE NAME REASON 

1P Milla L For the brilliant way that Milla approaches all of her classroom tasks by 
putting in that extra little touch to make everything look super- duper!!! 

Wonderful work Milla! 

1P All of 1P For the brilliant way everyone has worked so enthusiastically and settled 
into their new classroom routines. Awesome work 1P!!!  

1R Lucy H Well done Lucy for always starting your work straight away with 
enthusiasm and determination. I have been so impressed with your reading 
routines; Lucy is the first to start silent reading in the morning and is even 

reading chapter books! 

1V Isobel V For settling into our morning routines very quickly in the classroom. 
Isobel itõs great that you have brought your positive pants to grade 1  

to help you begin your day in a positive way! 

2N Tilly F What a wonderful imagination Tilly has.  She was able to design an 
amazing kangaroo while using some random shapes.                                

An incredible effort Tilly. 

3GP Ash G For his attention to detail when working with maps of Australia and 
Victoria. He worked in a very focussed manner and put a sustained effort 

into neat and attractive labels and emblem drawings. 

4D Amali K For being a kind, caring, considerate and helpful member of our class.  
Congratulations Amali.  

4D Rhy C For writing an entertaining sizzling start about his birthday. 
Congratulations Rhy.   

4V Charlie F For sharing his knowledge of pollination in science and helping others in 
the class grow in their understanding as well. Thank you for sharing your 

passion and offering to help everyone with their work! 

5G Aiden C What a wonderful beginning to Tecoma Primary School Aiden!  You have 
an inquisitive nature and it is lovely to see your genuine enthusiasm for 

learning.  You are a valued member of our class Aiden! 

5M Finn A  With so many new faces to Tecoma in 5M this year, Finn has extended his 
hand of friendship to all. He is a very accepting young man, with a great 
deal of enthusiasm and energy. He has a real talent in writing and I enjoy 

reading his sizzling starts. You have made a great start to the year Finn and 
thankyou for looking out for your teacher too!  

6F Ashley F Ashley takes her time to ensure she has put in her best effort in everything 
she does in the classroom. Ashleyõs bookwork is beautiful, with neatly 

ruled margins and well- formed handwriting. Ashley, it makes it so easy to 
correct your work when it is presented so well. Thank- you! 

JAPANESE Hunter S Congratulations on completing all the classroom tasks with high quality,   
Hunter- kun (Mr. Hunter)!    

(òYoku dekimashita!ó: Great job!)  





Are you Eligible to Claim the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund? 

Applications forms are available at the office. Please present your             

Concession Card with your form before February 29
th
, 2016. 








